
 

 

 
September 20, 2018 

 
  
The Honorable Lindsey Graham 
The Honorable Tim Scott 
The Honorable Mark Sanford 
The Honorable Joe Wilson  
The Honorable Jeff Duncan 

The Honorable Trey Gowdy 
The Honorable Ralph Norman  
The Honorable James E. Clyburn 
The Honorable Tom Rice 

  
To the Members of the South Carolina Congressional Delegation: 
 

As you know, for two and a half days Hurricane Florence slowly crept across North and 
South Carolina - battering our coast with hurricane force winds, storm surge, and massive 
amounts of rainfall.   Deadly localized flash flooding washed out roads and bridges, submerged 
homes, and left residents stranded from Chesterfield all the way to Horry County. 
 

The rainfall and flooding in North Carolina is sending unheard of amounts of water into 
South Carolina along the Lynches, Great Pee Dee, Little Pee Dee and Waccamaw rivers.  The 
damage in the northeastern part of our state will be catastrophic, surpassing anything recorded in 
modern history. 
 

I have asked President Trump to authorize federal disaster recovery funds in Public 
Assistance Categories A, B, C, D, E, F & G - as well Individual Assistance for 23 South Carolina 
counties through the Federal Emergency Management Agency (“FEMA”).  They are: Berkeley, 
Calhoun, Charleston, Chester, Chesterfield, Clarendon, Darlington, Dillon, Dorchester, Fairfield, 
Florence, Georgetown, Horry, Kershaw, Lancaster, Lee, Marion, Marlboro, Orangeburg, 
Richland, Sumter, Williamsburg, and York counties.   
 

Public Assistance in these categories can include funding to support repairs for public 
assets, such as roads and bridges; water control facilities; building and equipment replacement; 
restoration and repairs to utilities; and public parks and beaches.  Individual Assistance can be 
granted to persons for temporary housing, home repairs for individuals, dollars towards home 
replacement, and some other necessary needs. 
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The South Carolina Emergency Management Division (SCEMD) along with the state 

Disaster Recovery Office (SCDRO), have provided preliminary financial impact and federal 
recovery fund estimates for Hurricane Florence in anticipation of actual on the ground damage 
assessments. These estimates are based primarily on information from Hurricane Matthew and 
incorporating various other planning factors and estimates. I have attached these estimates for 
your review. 
 

Hurricane Florence - $1,228,000,000 
 

Community Development Block Grant – Disaster Recovery ($540 million) - Disaster 
Relief Fund ($300 million) - Federal Highway Administration ($18 million) - Agriculture 
($125 million) - Small Business Administration ($80 million) - National Flood Insurance 
Program ($165 million) 

  
On behalf of all South Carolinians that were affected by Hurricane Florence, I ask that 

you support the federal disaster recovery requests made by the state, our counties and 
municipalities. 
 

Thank you for considering this very important request.  Should you have any questions or 
concerns, or if I can be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to call.   

 
Yours very truly, 

 
 
 

Henry McMaster 
 
HM/tw 
 
cc: South Carolina Constitutional Officers 

South Carolina General Assembly 










